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Statement of record

Further to Rejsekort A/S and East-West agreeing on Contract Addendum V on December 17, 2010,
Thales and Accenture as the owners of the East-West has suggested plans to restructure the East-
West joint venture.

To simplify the interface between client and supplier and streamline the process of rolling out
Rejsekort, Accenture will transfer its responsibilities to Thales. This will ensure the seamless
integration of the design and build phase of the project with maintenance and operation of the
system.

This new structure will allow the necessary control in the roll out phases as the system becomes
operational, mitigating the increased complexity of roll out following the design changes agreed in
CAS5.

At the end of a transition period Accenture will transfer all of its responsibilities to Thales. To ensure
continuity this will include Thales taking over relevant Accenture staff and assets. East-West was
originally a joint venture wherein Accenture was a 20% junior stakeholder with Thales as the 80%
main owner.

This transition to a more simple delivery model will benefit the overall program. The transition is
assessed by Gartner Group who support this transition.

The Rejsekort e-Ticketing contract began in 2005 when Rejsekort A/S awarded the contract to the
East-West joint venture. Rejsekort perceive the planned transition as a step to secure the finalization
of the system and at the same time ensure the roll out to nationwide coverage over the next years.



